
TUDOR ESTATE RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION (TERA) 

 

Website: - www.terahanworthpark.btck.co.uk/   
Email address: - tudorestatehanworthpark.gmail.com 

 

Dear Residents 
Here is an update of what we are trying to do for you, how you can get involved and what you can do for each other. 
 

TERA MEMBERSHIP & AGM 

The membership year for TERA runs from 1
st
 June to 31

st
 May each year.  Our next AGM is on Tuesday 28

th
 April at 

7.30pm at the Royal Naval Association Club in Park Road, TW13 6PP and we hope to see you there.   
 

Our running costs have risen and we felt it right to review the annual fee for the coming year.  Membership will remain at 
£5.00 per household where there is only one adult in the property but we would like to raise the annual cost to £10.00 per 
property where there are two or more adults.  If you wish to be more generous please feel free to make a donation.  To 
renew your membership please complete the attached form and pay on the night if attending, or return your form with 
payment in a sealed envelope to either 48 Queens Avenue or 16 Sunbury Way by 1

st
 June latest.  If you are not currently 

a member and want to join please complete and return the form with your payment or come along on the night and meet 
some of your neighbours.   

 

TERA Committee 

Your current committee members are as shown below.  

Debbie Adye  Chair      Ann Hoskins  Vice-Chair 

Brian Smith  Secretary     Peter Anderson Treasurer 

Nic Moore  Committee member – Projects  Freda Anderson Committee member   

Kate Taylor  Committee member – Website  Betty Newbury Social Secretary 
 

All of the committee are willing to stand for re-election except for Peter and Freda Anderson who sadly are unable to 
continue.  We are most grateful to them both for all of their hard work since TERA started back in 2010 and know they will 
continue to support TERA events whenever possible.  Anyone wanting to know more about the vacant position of Treasurer 
and what this would entail should speak to a committee member 

 
NOTICE BOARDS 

As you know, if you are a TERA member and have a notice to display, please feel free to do so.  To save on delivery and 
more importantly on printing costs we are sending information by Email and posting on the boards.  If you are a member and 
you are not receiving information by Email please Email tudorestatehanworthpark@gmail.com  so that we can update our 
records.  Those who do not have Email will receive paper copies of newsletters. 

 

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH 

Please watch out for tricksters operating by the bus stop on the London bound carriageway of the A316 / Country Way / top 
of Shakespeare Way.  They are usually in a car and say they have broken down / giving birth / need to get to hospital / need 
money for petrol.  Please don’t be fooled, they are trying to trick you into parting with money or want to rob you of your  

watch / jewellery.  Ring 101 as soon as you can and if there is a police car available they will respond - we need to catch the 
beggars !!!   
 

We have been reasonably lucky over the past couple of months with regard to break-ins etc.  Please continue to report other 
Estate issues that have occurred to Nic Moore nic.moore1953@gmail.com (3 Elizabeth Way) or Brian Smith 
b.smith43@btinternet.com (16 Sunbury Way) or of course tudorestatehanworthpark@gmail.com as we are only as good as 
the information received.  We always try to keep you as up to date as possible on incidents but please be aware that we are 
not always able to give full information 

 
ESTATE CLEAN-UP  

TERA have a litter picking pack supplied by the Mayor of London’s office, and the Environment Agency.  A litter pick is 
planned for a Sunday in late March or early April depending upon the weather and the date will be advertised by Email and 
on the noticeboards nearer the time. 
 
VICTORIAN CYCLE RIDE (your bike does not need to be Victorian) 

A reminder that this is due to take place on Sunday 22nd March, meet at 5 Castle Way at 10am for 10.30am start. The ride 
goes to Bushy Park, around to Kingston, along the river for lunch at Hampton Court. We return back to Castle Way for 
traditional cyclists’ refreshments of bread pudding and tea. The route is flat and around 10 miles, so a nice leisurely 
meander. 
 
MONOLITH – The Return ? 

The application by JC Decaux to erect a replacement monolith tower was turned down by Hounslow Council in December.  
No appeal has yet been submitted but we need to wait 6 months before we can stop holding our breaths on this.  

 

NO COLD CALLING ZONE 

Notices will soon be placed on the Estate to show that this is a no cold calling zone.  We hope that this will reduce 
unsolicited visitors to our neighbourhood, possibly reduce crime, and be of comfort to our more elderly residents. 
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GARDENING 

We hope to have a competition again this Summer and will let you have details at the AGM. 
 
TERA SOCIAL – SUNDAY 14th JUNE 

We are proposing a social on the lines of the previously successful afternoon events.  We will let you have more information 
as soon as we can but in the meantime please put the date in your diaries. 

 

RESIDENTS COFFEE MORNING  

A number of members expressed an interest in holding regular coffee mornings, but so far there has been little response.  
One meeting was held last July but attendance was disappointing. So far no-one has offered to host more, with the 
exceptions of those held in support of the Macmillan Appeal in September.  Please let Betty Newbury know 020 8844 2295  

lovejoybsh@hotmail.co.uk  if want to get involved and if you are willing and able to provide hospitality.  

 

BOOK CLUB 

The book club has started off with a small but enthusiastic group.  The books chosen have covered quite a wide range of 
topics and styles, from crime thriller to romance and true-life stories, set in locations from the Outer Hebrides to China and 
India.  The members take turns to host meetings, which take place roughly every month, and to choose the book to be 
discussed.  If you want to get involved please contact Betty Newbury (contact details as above).  Even if you do not have 
time to finish a book, you could still join in the meetings and get to know new writers and people.  And surely it is not only 
women who read books? 
 
FOOTBALL PITCHES – HANWORTH SIDE OF A316 

You will remember that Power League have gained planning permission for pitches on the grass on the far side of the A316.  
They also wanted to be able to supply alcohol from 11am until 10.30pm Monday to Friday, from 11am until 8pm on 
Saturdays and from 12pm until 9.30pm on Sundays.  The licensing meeting was held on Tuesday 17th February and we are 
delighted to report that we have achieved considerably reduced licensing hours of only from 6pm to 10.30 Monday to Friday.  
6pm until 8pm only on Saturday, and 6pm until 9.30pm on Sundays and alcohol can only be consumed inside the building.    

 

OUR ROADS 

We continue to press for our Estate to become a 20mph Area (“Area” means no lumps/bumps just signage).  As residents, 
for our mutual benefit and safety, let us all drive at this speed now, we don’t have to wait for some signs to make this official.   

We are also pressing Hounslow Council for the following to increase safety on our Estate: 

 A “smiley” flashing speed reduction sign on the sharp bend in Castle Way 

 A lorry ban (except for deliveries) in Castle and Sunbury Way to make the lorries use Felthambrook Way instead   

 Restricted parking outside the petrol station in Snakey Lane 

 A “no right turn” from the roundabout under the A316 into the Mosque for safety reasons. 

 

DOG FOULING 

We have a number of dogs on the Estate and other dogs are walked through our roads.  Most people are considerate but 
there have been issues over the last year with fouling of the pavements and grass verges.  If there is a persistent problem by 
your property then please contact Brian Smith b.smith43@btinternet.com (16 Sunbury Way) 

 

SNOOKER 

Are you interested in playing snooker? Since 2012 TERA has organised several snooker competitions. The competitions are 
open to players of all abilities/standards.  The doubles and singles competitions work on a handicap basis, so everyone has 
a chance of winning.  New players are always welcome if you want to hear more please contact Steve Taylor who will be 
very happy to discuss or give you a game. He can be contacted at 10 Raleigh Way, Tel: 020 8890 4909 or email 
srt147@talk21.com 

  

TERA CHRISTMAS SOCIAL 

Please make a note in your diaries that we have booked to hold the annual TERA Christmas Social at the Naval Club on 
Friday 4

th
 December 2015.  We have had some requests to move the event to a Friday as this is more suitable for families 

with children so we hope this will boost attendance.  We are intending a different type of entertainment this year and will 
confirm nearer the time. 

 

TUDOR ESTATE - A CARING COMMUNITY 

Be grateful to be a resident of one of “THE” places to live in the entire area.  Please remember to be respectful to your 
neighbours and try to assist our older / less able residents when you can – those of us who are able now may grateful to be 
on the receiving end in 10-15 years time.  Before you get the drill out at 10pm think of your neighbours.  Inconsiderate 
parking continues to be an issue.  Please ask your visitors not to park on the grass verges.  If the foxes get into your rubbish 
(moth balls or a drop of disinfectant in the bag is a good deterrent) don’t expect others to clear this up. 

 

Tudor Estate Residents Association 

3
rd

 March 2015 
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Membership application period 1
st

 June 2015 – 31
st

 May 2016 
 

AGM is on Tuesday 28
th

 April at 7.30pm at the Royal Naval Association Club in Park Road TW13 6PP 

 

 

Tudor Estate Residents Association - Hanworth Park 
 

(Please print in block capitals) 

 
Names of Adult Resident(s) ………………….…………………………………………………..……………………………………. 
 
Address: ………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 
 
Telephone…………………………………………Email………………………………………………………………………………… 
 

 
Date Protection Act:  It will be necessary for the Association to hold your name(s)/address/telephone/email details on a computerized list  
which will be for the use of the Association only and not for general circulation.  By joining the Association you are automatically giving  
your agreement to allow your details to be kept by this method 

 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 
 
1.  Membership:  I / we want to be members of the Association for the coming year. 

 
If you are unable to attend on 28

th
 April 2015 and would prefer to pay now please complete / tick / delete as below and put 

your payment in a sealed envelope and submit to either 48 Queens Avenue or 16 Sunbury Way 
 
I / we attach cash or cheque payable to Tudor Estate Residents Association for £ …………… 
(reminder £5 for 1 adult property, £10 for 2+ adult property, other donations welcome) 
 
I  / we will pay at AGM ………… 
 
………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 
2.  I / we expect to attend the AGM / Social on Tuesday 28

th
 April 2015 (number of people anticipated)………………. 

 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
3.  Nominations:  (please check that the person is willing to stand before you nominate them)  

 
I / we want to nominate (name of person)…………………………………………………………………………………………….. 
 
Address ………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….... 
      
for the position of Chair………….Treasurer………..Secretary…………Other (please state) .……………………………….….. 
 
I / we want to nominate (name of person)…………………………………………………………………………………………….. 
 
Address ………………………………………………................................................................................................................... 
      
for the position of Chair………….Treasurer………..Secretary…………Other (please state)…………………..……………….. 
 
………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 
4.  Activities for Association  

 
I / we have the following idea for a social event  
 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
I / we have the following idea for local issue that the Association may wish to become involved in 
 
 ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 
 
………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

 


